
	
 

To Athletes, athlete support personnel from Russia, 
 
Please find below the announcement from IAAF and ARAF for your kind attention. 
The athletes or support personnel who fall under this decision do not have the qualification 
to participate in International competitions. If after the race, it is found that there was 
a participation by a non-qualified athlete, the result of the athlete will be disqualified 
and he/she is liable to possible penalties. We strongly ask you to abide by the following 
decision. 
	
 

	
 

IAAF	
 Announcement 
Following a decision of the IAAF Council taken on 13 November 2015, the All-Russia Athletic 

Federation (ARAF) has been provisionally suspended as an IAAF Member with immediate 

effect.  The consequence of this suspension is that all Russian athletes and athlete support 

personnel may not compete in International competitions during the period of provisional 

suspension.  The ban on participation of Russian athletes would apply to any Russian athlete who is 

affiliated to ARAF (or who is affiliated to a club or region that is affiliated to ARAF).  This includes any 

athlete whose participation has been negotiated by the organisers but also any athlete with an 

affiliation to ARAF.	
 

	
 

	
 

Notice on ARAF website

	
 	
 


